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THE
 KULIN UPDATE

11th February 2021

PROUDLY PRODUCED BY THE KULIN COMMUNITY RESOURCE CENTRE

  TOWN ROADWORKS

Keep updated on the next stages 
of our towns drainage facelift. 
More details page 5.

CONNECTING OUR LOCAL COMMUNITY

COMMUNITY 
MEETINGS

Be involved in the future 
direction of our town at one of 
the development meetings.  
More details page 6.

6 PHOTOGRAPHY 
COMPETITION

Don’t miss out on a lovely prize 
just for taking your holiday 
photos.  
More details page 13.

135

OLD FRIENDS BECOME NEW AUSTRALIANS



PAGE 2

CONTENT CORNER

The Kulin Update is proudly 
produced by the Kulin 
Community Resource Centre

CONTENT DEADLINES

All Articles to be submitted no 
later than 4pm Tuesday deadline

Next deadline 23rd February
Next edition  25th February

ADVERTISING COSTS

Kulin Update 2021

Quarter page BW       $20
Half page BW             $25
Full Page BW             $40
Full Page Colour      $80

Clubs and Associations receive 
discounts on advertising please 
contact us for more information.
Members receive 25% off 
advertising costs.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY!

KULIN CRC AND VISITOR CENTRE IS OPEN 
FOR ALL SERVICES FROM:

8.30AM - 4.30PM 
MONDAY TO FRIDAY. 

 
THE CRC CAN BE CONTACTED VIA THE FOLLOWING:

PHONE: (08) 9880 1021

KULIN UPDATE: MARKETING@KULIN.WA.GOV.AU

HAVE YOU GOT NEWS?

If you would like to share your 
news or information with the 
Kulin community,
please email Jayde via
marketing@kulin.wa.gov.au
Please send your news in a 
word doc or email with photos 
attached. 
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FEBRUARY

11th Len Hobson,  
 Kurt Spurgeon,  
 Eden Dearlove
12th Tom Wilson,  
 Zina Poletti
13th Michael Wilson
14th  Julie Young 
16th Rod Diery
18th Peta West,  
 Michelle Tyson
20th Donald Bradford,  
 Nahi Lewis
22nd Sam Lewis,  
 Isaac Gleeson
23rd  Kerry Riseborough,  
 Scott Thompson 
 Clayton Waters
24th James Ellis

mailto:marketing%40kulin.wa.gov.au?subject=
mailto:marketing%40kulin.wa.gov.au?subject=
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CEO CORNER

Welcome back to my first CEO 
corner for 2021. I trust many 
people had a refreshing and 
relaxing festive season. One 
that probably lulled us all into a 
false sense of security, only for 
us to be slapped down with the 
sudden COVID19 restrictions 
for Perth. Just another challenge 
to keep us on our toes for 2021.

During January town was 
somewhat quiet, but it was 
still all systems go at the Shire. 
Thanks to Taryn, Christina 
and the crew for organising 
Council’s Australia Day event. 
It was certainly well attended. 
Congratulations to our 3 newest 
Australian Citizens, as well as 
Mr Proud whos 100th birthday 
festival celebrations continued 
with an official plaque being 
presented in recognition of his 
milestone and service to the 
community.

The Aquatic Centre remains 
our feature tourist attraction 
of the summer with people 
coming from far and wide. 
The Aussie Day event with 
local entertainment duet 
was a highlight as well as 
the extra entertainment for 
the kids. Thanks to all in the 
community who have stepped 
up on the slide, in the kiosk 
and cleaning to make the 
centre run smoothly. Early 
morning swimming continues 
to attract a few early risers for 
a refreshing wake up call. I’ve 
even turned this into a bit of a 
New Year’s resolution and am 
half way to Rotto.

Judd and the crew have ripped 
into their town street projects. 
High Street drainage is well on 
its way to completion. A minor 
inconvenience to what will be 
a long-term improvement. The 
system certainly seemed to pass 
its first minor test on Sunday. 

CBH Access Road and Jilakin 
Street upgrade works are 
also well progressed. We are 
working with Main Roads on 
the intersection design of both 
these roads, along with the 
Lake Grace Road. Hopefully all 
works are completed within a 
month or so.

Last week we also had our 
quarterly LEMC Meeting 
including a desktop exercise on 
dealing with major storm and 
flood damage. Luckily, we didn’t 
have to put any key actions 
from this learning into practice, 
but it was a worthwhile exercise 
for the emergency management 
organisations from around the 
community to undertake as a 
group.
 
Next week is the first Council 
Meeting for 2021. It looks 
like our 2019/20 Audit will be 
finally ready to go to Council 
following review from the 
OAG, with the Annual Electors 
Meeting following in late 
March. Well done to Cassi and 
the finance team getting this 
over the line.

We will be embarking upon an 
updated Strategic Community 
Plan which is required under 
legislation. This will give 
Council, the community and 
staff an opportunity to identify 
the key community drivers 
that will be the cornerstone 
of Council investment over 
the next 5 years. We will be 
holding two community 
engagement meetings. Please 
see details on page 6. We look 
forward to community and 
business involvement. It will 
be great to get community 
ideas on how Council, Shire 
staff and community members 
continue to progressively drive 
community investment.

We have a few new starters in 
the office. Nicole Thompson 
is taking 12 months leave and 
in her absence we have Fiona 
Jasper, welcome Fiona. We also 
welcome Peter Hall working 
as Project Manager on WSFN 
Project. The FRC has also 
welcomed new backpackers in 
early February.

All systems go on the sporting 
front. Bowls is back in full 
swing, swimming club is up and 
running again, the Roodogs 
and Roopups have taken to the 
cricket field in their new caps 
and this Saturday the Tennis 
Club are hosting a big day.

Until next time safe travels.
Garrick Yandle - CEO
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NOTICES FROM THE SHIRE OF KULIN

PROHIBITED 
BURNING PERIOD

All burning is prohibited from 
1 November 2020 to 15 February 
2021.
NO burning permits can be issued 
in this period.

HARVEST BAN 
INFORMATION LINE
9880 1511

This is a recorded message and is 
updated with current harvest ban 
information

IN CASE OF FIRE RING 
000

If there is a fire you must call 
000 immediatley.  Shire of Kulin 
staff are unable to register the        
emergency.

HARVEST AND 
VEHICLE MOVEMENT 
BAN

Harvest and Vehicle Movement 
Bans are issued by your local 
government and are put in 
place when your local Bushfire 
Control Officer identifies the 
use of engines, vehicles, plant or 
machinery as high bushfire risk 
activities, during particular times 
of the day.

Kulin Shire will distribute this 
information via SMS and the 
harvest ban information line.

TOTAL FIRE BAN

A Total Fire Ban is declared on 
days when fires are most likely to 
threaten lives and property. This is 
because of predicted extreme fire 
weather or when there are already 
widespread fires and firefighting 
resources are stretched.
Total Fire Bans are put in place by 
DFES.

KULIN OVAL 
WATERING 

The Shire of Kulin wish to advise 
that the town oval is no longer 
being watered with re-use water. 
Access to the oval is no longer 
restricted.
 
For any further information 
contact the office 9880 1204.
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NOTICES FROM THE SHIRE OF KULIN

2021 Townsite Roadworks

As you will be aware, there has been a mass of road construction on High Street, between Day Street and 
Johnston Street. Our contractors Key Civil have done a great job of the drainage install and have completed 
all the underground pipe work along High Street. 

Pipes have now also been installed under Johnston Street to allow the water off High Street to continue 
through opposite the Community Hub which then connects to a new drainage pit located in the VDZ drain.
Shortly Johnston Street will again be partly closed for the installation of a new culvert from outside the 
Woolshed across to the Public Toilets. This is additional works completed for Main Roads while we have the 
professionals available.

Over the next couple of weeks, we will be carting gravel into High Street to form the new road surface. We 
will still be required to leave up the fencing that is currently along High Street for the public’s safety and for 
the safety of the Works crew. 

High Street, CBH Access Road, Jilakin Road and areas of Johnston Street are scheduled to begin being  
bitumised on Monday the 8th of March. The roads will then be opened, so please drive to the posted speed 
limits. The roads will be closed again for asphalt application around Monday the 12th of April.  
I would like to thank everybody for their patience and understanding during these interruptions. It has taken 
much time and effort to get these works to proceed and we are pleased with how they have progressed so far. 
It is a short time pain for long-term gain.

Should you have any enquiries, please contact me on 0427 801 241 or email works@kulin.wa.gov.au. 

Judd Hobson
Manager of Works



PAGE 6

NOTICES FROM THE SHIRE OF KULIN
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NOTICES FROM THE SHIRE OF KULIN
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NOTICES FROM THE SHIRE OF KULIN
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Contact Registers in Shire facilities

CONNECTING OUR COMMUNITY 

Kulin Aquatic Centre and Waterslide
Freebairn Recreation Centre
Freebairn Recreation Centre Gym
Kulin Memorial Hall
Kulin Public Library (located at Kulin Post Office)

From 5 December 2020, Shire of Kulin is required to maintain mandatory                            
 contact registers for WA Health Department COVID-19 contact tracing.  
 Individuals can either scan the SafeWA QR Code or manually sign in at each venue.

The following venues/buildings will have contact registers:

The WA Government has developed a free app, SafeWA, which is a digital contact register
system.  The SafeWA app can be downloaded from Apple App Store or Google Play.  The app

is not mandatory, and an alternative paper based system is also be available.

 -Failing to comply to the new requirements could result in fines and penalties of up to
$50,000 for an INDIVIDUAL and $250,000 FOR A BODY CORPORATE or 12 months
imprisonment.
- Any person aged 16 years and over who attends the facility, including patrons, staff,
volunteers and contractors will be required to register their contact details. Records are not
required to be collected for children under 16 years.

NOTICES FROM THE SHIRE OF KULIN

KULIN SHIRE COUNCIL ORDINARY MEETING DATES 2021
February  Wednesday 17 February  1:00pm
March  Wednesday 17 March   1:00pm
April  Wednesday 21 April                     1:00pm
May   Wednesday 19 May   3:00pm
June   Wednesday 16 June   1:00pm
July   Wednesday 21 July   1:00pm
August  Wednesday 18 August   1:00pm
September Wednesday 15 September  1:00pm
October  Wednesday 20 October  1:00pm
November Wednesday 17 November  3:00pm
December Wednesday 15 December  1:00pm
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KULIN AQUATIC CENTRE AND WATERSLIDE
Interesting season we are having. 
As I’m writing this the weather 
is looking like it’s going to drop a 
bit of rain, so hopefully we might 
get some in the dams around the 
place. The cooler summer has 
meant the pool hasn’t been quite 
as busy as last season but still 
had some days with big numbers. 
Couple days up around 200 which 
is good to see. Still got a few early 
morning swimmers coming down 
which is good, and the tally of laps 
is climbing. 

As mentioned in previous 
writeups I’m keeping a total town 
tally as well as individual tallies 
with the aim for individuals to 
swim from Cottesloe to Rottnest 
which is 19.7km or 788 laps in this 
pool.  I’m here for encouragement 
as I look into my book of excuses 
as to why I’m not in the water. I’m 
sure the regulars have heard my 
excuses but I’m only into book 2 
so have plenty more where they 
came from. 

What I’m doing with all the laps 
is totalling them up and adding 
each year together to hopefully do 

a full lap around Australia with 
laps swum. Last year as a town 
we swam from Kulin through 
Perth to roughly the Wooramel 
roadhouse, 120 odd km south of 
Carnarvon, so this is where we 
take off from this season. With 
83 people having their names 
down for doing laps we are getting 
the tally up there and so far as a 
town we have swum 27014 laps 
this season which works out to 
675 km. This takes us to Mardie 
station south of Karratha so huge 
effort from everyone so far. A few 
single efforts to mention so far are 
Bec with 2770 laps 69km, Jennie 
2410 laps 60km, Clint 1732 laps 
43km, Jacquie 1728 laps 43km, 
Tracy 1190 laps 30km and Tinny 
with 820 laps 20km. Great effort to 
the guys and everyone else who is 
taking part in the challenge.  

I still have that rule here that if 
you end up on 99 anytime during 
the season that it’s going to cost 
you a carton. I might have to add 
a clause in there that if a child 
ends up on 99 then it’s up to their 
parents to cough up but we won’t 
mention any names at this stage.

Swimming is a great sport to build 
your aerobic fitness and with the 
winter sports starting soon, what 
better way to get yourself ready 
for the dreaded preseason. Come 
down and get into the laps slowly 
to start and build from there.  

Australia Day down here went 
well with just under 200 for the 
day with kids enjoying the rides 
on the slide and there were a few 
sore kids after attempting the 
Bucking Bull. Congrats to Liam, 
Bec and Dee on their Citizenship 
on the day, and big thanks to 
Edwina and Fiona for coming 
down and performing at the 
pool on the day. I think everyone 
enjoyed sitting back relaxing and 
listening to Edona Heartland. Will 
be doing it again soon hopefully.

That’s it from down here for now. 
Hopefully it warms up again 
through February and March, and 
I hope to you see you down here.

Cheers
Jones
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FREEBAIRN RECREATION CENTRE

Well, we are off and racing in 
2021!  We certainly ended one of 
the strangest of years in 2020 with 
a flurry of activities.  I’m not sure 
if we felt the need to catch up on 
lost opportunities or if it was just a 
typical December!

After the traditional January lull, 
we are all looking forward to a fresh 
start in 2021 with most of us eagerly 
anticipating a normal Winter sports 
fixture this year.

For now, we see community 
members enjoying the Corporate 
Bowls opportunity on a Thursday 
evening.  If you didn’t already know, 
Corporate Bowls has commenced.  
This week is week 2 and due to its 
social nature it is never too late to 
join a team and enjoy a beverage 
and burger afterwards.  Play 
generally commences at 6.30pm 
so come along from 6pm to get 
organised and join in the fun.

Social Softball has also kicked off 
on Thursday evenings from 5.30pm.  
Come down to the oval and have 
a bash followed by a sausage sizzle 
and some social interaction.

This year we are hoping to 
see a Senior Social Basketball 
Competition run for the month 
of March every Friday evening.  
Nominations are due by Friday 
19th February to reccentre@kulin.
wa.gov.au. Teams will be mixed 
with 5-8 per team.  Ages 13+ are 
welcome.  There will be no more 
than 3 males per team allowed on 
court at one time.  Please see the 
flyer included in this Update for 
further information.  Get in early to 
avoid disappointment!!

Our junior cricket team the 
Roo-Pups have a couple of home 
fixtures scheduled over the next 
two weekends so come and give 
the juniors some support from the 
sidelines.  This week the game is on 
Saturday against Bruce Rock.  The 
following weekend sees both the 
seniors and juniors take to the pitch 
in Kulin.  Seniors play on Saturday 
the 20th with the junior fixture on 
Sunday 21st.

Membership forms for existing 
members were sent out in January.  
Please ensure payment is made 
before the end of February.  For 

anyone who did not receive renewal 
forms please contact me ASAP.  If 
you are not an existing member and 
wishing to join then we are always 
welcoming new members so please 
get in touch!

A big welcome to Coco and 
Marianne who have joined us here 
as FRC staff.  They both hail from 
France so come and say bonjour!  
We are looking forward to working 
with our latest backpacker duo as 
we all continue to navigate our way 
through COVID-19.

Until next time….
Cheers
Ruth
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KULIN CHILDCARE CENTRE  
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PHOTOGRAPHY COMPETITION

PHOTOGRAPHY  
COMPETITION

WHAT DID THE HOLIDAYS LOOK LIKE FOR YOU?
As we farewelled the crazy year that was 2020, we would like you to show us how 
you celebrated these holidays. 
So go through your happy snaps, and enter our free photo competion.  
The winner could be you!

THE COMPETITION RULES

1. The competition is divided into 
three age categories:

• 11 and under
• 12 to 18
• 18 and over
2. You may submit up to 2 photos  
per person.
3. Entering this competion gives  
permission for any entries to be      
featured in the Kulin Update, CRC 
and Shire website or social media. 
We will include the entrants name 
where possible.

4. Email entries to:
marketing@kulin.wa.gov.au 
 
with Photo Competition Entry 
as the subject. Please include the 
photo/s, your name, age, address 
and a brief description of the 
photo/s.
5. Please do not send files larger 
than 2MB.
6. Entries must be received by 
4pm Friday the 19th February 
2021.

7. All entries must be from Shire 
of Kulin residents.
8. Winners will be announced 
and featured in The Kulin Update 
edition dated the 25th February 
2021, and on the CRC Facebook 
page.

WE ARE VERY EXCITED TO GET A 
PEEK INTO YOUR HOLIDAYS SO 

SEND US YOUR BEST PICS!
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GENERAL NOTICES

KULIN MOTOR 
MUSEUM OPEN TIMES
  
Wednesday 10am - 2pm 
Saturday 10am - 2pm
 
Contact Clarrie 9880 1058 , 
Bill 0429 804 615 or
John 0427 386 849 outside of 
these hours

LOCAL CHURCH
  
UNITING CHURCH  
10:30 am Morning Tea,
11:00 am Service 
Starts - 1st and 3rd Sunday each 
month.  
 
CATHOLIC CHURCH  
Fr Tom Zureich. 
Phone 9880 1436 
Mobile 0425 414 088 
 
KULIN ANGLICAN CHURCH  
Although regular Kulin services 
have stopped for the time being, 
the Anglican church can still be 
made ready for special services 
and events. Contact Katheryn 
Wilson 0429 801 228 in Kulin or 
the Bunbury Anglican Diocesan 
Office on 08 9721 2100.

CONTACTING YOUR 
LOCAL POLICE

Kulin Police Station is staffed by 
two police officers who, when 
required, are available to respond 
to incidents 24/7. 

Your local police can be 
contacted as follows:

• If you require police in an 
emergency dial 000

• If you wish to report a non-
urgent matter to police dial 
131444

• If you wish to speak to an 
officer at Kulin Police Station 
dial 9861 5800. 

If the Kulin Police Station phone 
number is diverted to Albany 
Police Station, the public and 
local community are encouraged 
to hold the line and leave a 
message with staff there, should 
they wish to speak with their 
local police.

POTTERY
 
If you are interested in learning 
or just want to come along for a 
try feel free to ring or text Sharon 
on 0428 830 556. 

Sharon is at the Gallery on 
Tuesday 1.30pm to 5pm
Friday. 10.30 to 4pm

CHILDRENS CLASSES 
7yrs old and older welcome 
Term 4 on Tuesdays after school 
finishing at 5pm 

JUSTICES OF THE 
PEACE
 
MT Lucchesi          9880 4050 
JM McInnes   9880 1360 
PJ Mullan             0427831041 
R Noble   9880 1383 
BW Sloggett   9880 9036

LIONS CLUB OF 
KULIN

We collect your old glasses, 
hearing aids and stamps. Please 
feel free to drop off any of these 
items at the Kulin Post Office.  
Push bikes and batteries can be 
dropped at Haydn’s Shed. 

CONTACTS     
H McInnes 0429 801 215 
B Herwig 0400 163 599 
R Doust 0499 802 054

KULIN COMMUNITY 
ARTS CONTAINERS 
FOR CHANGE
 
An easy way to make your 
contribution to Arts in Kulin is 
to support their Containers for 
Change collection. Simply return 
your containers and use their 
ID C10333381.

WANTED FOR 
PROJECTS AT KULIN 
CHILDCARE
 
Pushbike rims (assorted sizes)
Old cutlery
Star pickets

Please drop off at Kulin 
Childcare, Mon to Fri, 8am to 
5.30pm.
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GENERAL NOTICES
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AUSTRALIA DAY CITIZENSHIP CEREMONY

The Australian National Anthem CEO Garrick Yandle

Shire President Barry West

PLAQUE SHOWS OFFICIAL RECOGNITION FOR HAROLD PROUD

In recognition and celebration of the 100th Birthday of Mr HF (Harold) Proud
 
Mr Proud served as a Shire Councillor on Kulin Shire Council from 1964-1973, 
1976-1982 & 2005-2007, actively contributing to the advancement of the Kulin 
community. A wide range of local and regional organisations have benefited from 
his enthusiasm, dedication and knowledgeable involvement throughout his lifetime.

Born 9th December 1920, he grew up on the family farm and attended Kulin School 
from 1929. In 1955 Harold married Laura Burcham and they lived at Feltham Park, 
Kulin where they raised their family on the farm.

Throughout his lifetime Mr Proud has significantly contributed to numerous 
organisations within the Kulin community. His dedication to improve business, 
tourism, community infrastructure, health, education and supporting the elderly 
will have a long lasting impact.

Mr Proud’s commitment to bettering the lives of his fellow seniors as well as the 
community in general was recognised in 2017 as a finalist in the WA Seniors 
Awards.

The people of Kulin thank Mr Proud for his long and dedicated support of our 
community and congratulate him on his 100th Birthday.

Kulin Shire Council are honoured to commemorate this significant milestone.
 9th December 2020



PAGE 17

KULIN ARTS
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KULIN GIRL GUIDES
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LOCAL SPORTING CLUBS
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SENIORS BASKETBALL

 

Dates 
FRIDAYS  

5 – 26TH MARCH 

SENIORS MIXED SOCIAL 
BASKETBALL 
(AGES 13+) 

Game Times 
5.30PM 

 Nominations to Ruth by 
Friday 19th February.  

reccentre@kulin.wa.gov.au 
Teams of 5-8 players. 

No more than 3 men per 
team on court at one time. 
$5 per player per game. 
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CORPORATE BOWLS
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KULIN TENNIS CLUB 
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KULIN DISTRICT HIGH SCHOOL
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KULIN MUSEUM AND MENS SHED

What an amazing year but nothing deters our Museum and Men’s Shed members.  After a worrying 
year, a holiday on the coast was well deserved, so I only expected a few to turn up on a 40 degree 
January day, but no, sixteen came for the meeting!    After a short meeting and a delicious long lunch 
they worked on their projects. 
All the vehicles have been moved in preparation for the hot-mix sealing of the gravelled area.   

Drop by on a Wednesday or Saturday to lend a hand or to find out how to get an old machine work-
ing or just for a chat.   

Can you tell us the stories attached to items you have donated ?  Do you have associated photos that 
we can copy ?   Perhaps the Ford truck bowling along to the footie with the whole team on the back!  
OHS would not believe how we survived and succeeded in bygone times.   Please drop by or contact 
a member to record your knowledge of the displayed items.  
New items are very welcome, with background information and a photo or two if possible.    

What stories can this saucepan tell ?   We are cataloging all our treasures to link them 
with the WA Museum records and search systems.    

“Saucepan circa 1930”  is boring 
Kulin Museum wants you to enjoy and learn 
from our exhibits so please tell us what this 
really is. My very tall story: “ This enamelled 
tin saucepan came from Yorkshire to 
the goldfields after World War 1 then to 
a 100acre farm at Jitarning.  Great great 
grandma James threw it at a snake which 
coiled up in it.” 

It weighs 1.5kg!   The handle is hollow.  Holes were mended with a saucepan repair kit  
with nuts and washers or by a tinker.   A photo of G-G-grandma would be great to add. 

  
No matter the weather get out and  
about. January meeting at 40C. 

The only suffering will be some  
far-fetched anecdotes. 

 “The day I broke my leg” has  
everyone laughing but also offers a  
path-way out of adversity.    
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KULIN MUSEUM AND MENS SHED

  

The instruction books have long since  
disappeared but there are many decades  
of experience, trial and error available  
here. 

Learn how to fix something rather than  
throwing it away and buying a plastic one  
that will not last past the guarantee date. 

What can you add to our vehicles and 
tractors?  
Did you have a similar one with an 
interesting history that you are happy to 
share ?     
Do you have photos of any bogged to the 
axles or beyond ?     
Your stories will make the displays 
amusing and interesting for visitors, 
especially those who have never driven 
them Model A Ford 1928                    

patiently awaiting attention  

Ted Tyson’s great restoration of his  
1948 Oliver 88

Do you know what this is?

Kulin Museum Men’s Shed contacts:  

President:   Keven Giles    0427 804 041  

Secretary:   John Munro   0427 386 849  

Photos, selection and text by Robin Campbell,                                                                                                                          
so blame me and correct me,  if anything is wrong or out of 
place.  

0499 624 038
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TIN HORSE HIGHWAY

WHO IS CREATING THE COVID TIN HORSE?

Hello everyone and welcome to the 2021 quest for the best new tin horse for 
our highway.

Please see photos of our first two new entries for your inspection. 

Created by Anna Rowe all the way from Albany we have ‘Easy Rider’ and 
‘Rustic Runner’. Anna has worked on these two beauties over the past 
eighteen months right here in Kulin on the farm of her grandparents - Alan 
and Robbie Bowey- good work Anna!!  

All going to plan we will be full steam ahead with the growing of our highway 
in the form of our annual competition, so get those thinking caps on and 
tools out. Looking forward to hearing from you.                           

Wendy Gangell

Left: Rustic Runner

Above: Easy Rider
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ADVERTS
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ADVERTS
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KULIN POLICE STATION
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ADVERTS
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ADVERTS
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ADVERTS
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ADVERTS
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ADVERTS
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ADVERTS



PAGE 36

KULIN NUMBERS

SHIRE CONTACTS

SHIRE ADMIN OFFICE HOURS 
8.30am - 4.30pm 
(Monday-Friday) 
Ph: 9880 1204 
Fax: 9880 1221 
Email: admin@kulin.wa.gov.au 
Website: www.kulin.wa.gov.au

SHIRE OF KULIN STAFF CONTACTS 
Garrick Yandle
Chief Executive Officer 
 
Cassi-Dee Vandenberg 
Deputy CEO 
 
Judd Hobson
Manager of Works 

Taryn Scadding
Community Services Manager 

Shire Customer Service Officer
Trish Mahe 
 
CARAVAN PARK 
Trish Mahe 
Ph: 0439 469 850 
 
KULIN CRC AND VISITOR CENTRE 
8:30am- 4.30pm 
(Monday-Friday) 
Ph: 9880 1204 
Fax: 9880 1221 
crccounter@kulin.wa.gov.au 
Website: www.kulin.wa.gov.au 

CHILDCARE CENTRE 
Melina McBow  
8.00am- 5.30pm (Mon to Fri) 
Ph: 08 9880 1636 
Email: kulinccc@kulin.wa.gov.au 
 
FREEBAIRN RECREATION CENTRE 
Ruth Tyson 
Ph: 9880 1000 
Email: reccentre@kulin.wa.gov.au 
 
AQUATIC CENTRE 
Mark Gillbard 
Summer Months, 
Tuesday- Sunday 
Ph: 9880 1222 
Email: pool@kulin.wa.gov.au 

EMERGENCY CONTACTS

Kulin Police Station  9880 1205 
Kulin Doctors Surgery 9880 1315 
Kulin Fire Brigade  000 
Kondinin Doctors Surgery 9889 1753 
Kondinin Hospital  98941222 
Corrigin Hospital  9063 0333 
Corrigin Doctors Surgery 9063 2107 
Lake Grace Hospital  9890 2222 
Lake Grace Doctors Surgery 9865 1208 
Hyden Doctors Surgery 0429 082 746 
Narrogin Hospital  9881 0333 
Narrogin Police Station 9889 1100
Western Power (Emergency) 13 13 51  
Water Supply   13 13 75 
Kulin Water Depot  9880 1356 
Harvest Ban Info Line  9880 1511 
Shire of Kulin   9880 1204

KULIN/KONDININ ALLIED HEALTH 
SERVICES

Kulin Clinic Nurse 8:30am-12:30pm 
 Tue, Wed, Fri Mornings  9880 1056

Kulin Medical Centre Dr Mackie  
 Tue and Fri Mornings   9880 1315
 
Child Health Nurse  
 Miranda O’Brien   9880 1056
 
Narrogin Primary Health   9881 0385 
 Occupational Therapist   
 Speech Therapist 
 Dietician  
 Mental Health 
 Physiotherapist
 
Aboriginal Health  
 Rachel Andrews   9894 1222
 
Family Counsellor Central Agcare   9063 2037 
Drug and Alcohol Counselling HollyOake 9881 1999 
Rural Community Support Service   9881 3939 
Central Agcare    9063 3720

LOCAL KULIN 
PHONE DIRECTORY 
IS AVAILABLE AT THE 
KULIN CRC


